
  
155 F Road Loxahatchee Groves, FL 33470  

             

TO:             Town Council 

FROM:            Richard Gallant, Public Works Director 

VIA:                 Francine Ramaglia, Town Manager     

DATE:             June 3, 2025 

SUBJECT:      Resolution No. 2025-38; Palm Beach Aggregates Best Interest Contract 

 

 

Background: The Public Works Department is interested in implementing a best-interest contract with 

Palm Beach Aggregates to furnish and deliver material including but not limited to DOT Code 11 Base 

Rock, 1.5” Minus Base Rock, #1 and #2 Fill. 

 

The Town is currently under contract with Palm Beach Aggregates utilizing a piggyback contract from the 

Village of Wellington. The piggyback agreement is set to expire on July 31, 2025. Palm Beach Aggregates 

has decided to not renew their contract due to price increases. 

 

To secure a contract prior to the existing contract expiring, the Public Works office Staff has obtained 

quotes from other local aggregate companies. However, upon review, the material the department 

purchases are not available or is more expensive than the Palm Beach Aggregates price increases.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recommendations: Staff recommends approval of Resolution No. 2025-38. 

 


